
RIBBLE VALLEY BOROUGH COUNCIL

REPORT TO POLICY & FINANCE COMMITTEE

Agenda Item No. 14

meeting date:



TUESDAY, 27 JANUARY 2009
title:




SURGERY DISPENSING
submitted by:





DAVID MORRIS - CHIEF EXECUTIVE
principal author:
Michelle Smith – HR MANAGER
1
PURPOSE

1.1
To report on the Government’s response to objections to changes in the rules governing which GP practices in England can dispense drugs directly to patients.

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
The Government published a pharmacy White Paper – “Pharmacy in England: Building on Strengths – delivering the future” on 3 April 2008.


2.2
The White Paper set out the Government’s programme for a 21st century pharmaceutical service and identified practical, achievable ways in which pharmacists and their teams could contribute to improving patient care through delivering personalised pharmaceutical services in the future.

2.3
The Government published a consultation document on the proposals in August 2008 and responses were invited by the 20 November 2008.

3
ISSUES

3.1
One of the proposals in the consultation document related to changing the rules governing which GP practices in England could dispense drugs directly to patients, so that permission allowing doctors to dispense medicines to patients who lived more than a mile from a chemist would be withdrawn.  

3.2
At its meeting of 21 October 2008, Council approved a Notice of Motion proposed by Councillor RE Sherras (Minute 519) recommending that there be no change to current rules governing Surgery Dispensing, as this would have a detrimental effect on rural communities.  The Notice of Motion was also supported by Mr Phil Mileham of the Castle Medical Group.  A copy of our correspondence to the Department of Health and Medicines and correspondence from Nigel Evans MP is attached at Appendix A.

3.3
A number of other rural doctors and residents across the country also campaigned against the proposals.


3.4
On 16 December 2008 the Government announced that, following the strength of response and feeling against the proposals, there would be no change to the current arrangements for GP’s dispensing medicines to their patients.

4
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE
4.1
Note the report.



CHIEF EXECUTIVE

For further information please ask for David Morris, ext 4400.                                 (27010901)
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